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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

October 10, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present was Mrs. Paight.  Also present were Ellen Smith, Town Administrator and Brian Tarr, Public Works Director.
Mr. Tarr advised the Board that a new sander was needed and the quote obtained from Fairfields was approximately $ 11,200.  Some parts may be salvaged from the old unit. Chairman Harris moved and Mrs. Paight seconded a motion to authorize the purchase of a new sander from the Highway Equipment Capital Reserve Fund, vote to approve was unanimous.
Roadside mowing was drastically reduced this year due to mechanical issues with the equipment.  Also discussed were issues with the sidewalk plow, brush cutter and sweeper.
Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded a motion to approve the minutes of October 2, 2017, vote to approve was unanimous.

Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded a motion to approve the Accounts Payable Register in the amount of $357,956.21, vote to approve was unanimous.

Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to accept the Direct Deposit Register  in the amount of $7,522.29; the Payroll Check Register in the amount of $2,521.05, and the FICA General Ledger in the amount of $3,400.55, vote to approve was unanimous.

The Local Emergency Operations Plan (LEOP) will be updated instead of rewritten.  Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded a motion to contract with SWRPC in the amount of 

$ 2,500 for assistance in updating the plan and the Town will provide $ 2,500 “In-Kind” services, the total cost of the project will be offset by a $ 5,000 grant through NH Homeland Security & Emergency Management, and to authorize the Chairman to sign the application forms on behalf of the Board of Selectmen, the vote to approve was unanimous.  

The Town Administrator was directed to confirm one seat at the Granite State Water Meeting on October 19, 2017 for Mrs. Harris and cancel any other reserved seats.
The following Building Permits were approved : Map 05 Lot 033-1, Map 02 Lot 023 and Map 05 Lot 147.

Mrs. Paight will research the process necessary for the public hearing associated with pole licensing.  

2017 Q3 Water & Sewer Levy was signed.

Chairman Harris moved and Mrs. Paight seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting, vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 8:20 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Ellen Smith







Town Administrator
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